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(iii) Is incomplete, ambiguous, or 
contradictory as to make implementa-
tion of the award impossible; or 

(iv) Is contrary to public policy; or 
(v) Is deficient on the basis of a pri-

vate-sector ground not listed in para-
graphs (b)(1)(i) through (b)(2)(iv) of this 
section. 

(c) If a party argues that the award is 
deficient on a private-sector ground 
raised under paragraph (b)(2)(v) of this 
section, the party must provide suffi-
cient citation to legal authority that 
establishes the grounds upon which the 
party filed its exceptions. 

(d) The Authority does not have ju-
risdiction over an award relating to: 

(1) An action based on unacceptable 
performance covered under 5 U.S.C. 
4303; 

(2) A removal, suspension for more 
than fourteen (14) days, reduction in 
grade, reduction in pay, or furlough of 
thirty (30) days or less covered under 5 
U.S.C. 7512; or 

(3) Matters similar to those covered 
under 5 U.S.C. 4303 and 5 U.S.C. 7512 
which arise under other personnel sys-
tems. 

(e) An exception may be subject to 
dismissal or denial if: 

(1) The excepting party fails to raise 
and support a ground as required in 
paragraphs (a) through (c) of this sec-
tion, or otherwise fails to demonstrate 
a legally recognized basis for setting 
aside the award; or 

(2) The exception concerns an award 
described in paragraph (d) of this sec-
tion. 

§ 2425.7 Requests for expedited, abbre-
viated decisions in certain arbitra-
tion matters that do not involve un-
fair labor practices. 

Where an arbitration matter before 
the Authority does not involve allega-
tions of unfair labor practices under 5 
U.S.C. 7116, and the excepting party 
wishes to receive an expedited Author-
ity decision, the excepting party may 
request that the Authority issue a de-
cision that resolves the parties’ argu-
ments without a full explanation of the 
background, arbitration award, parties’ 
arguments, and analysis of those argu-
ments. In determining whether such an 
abbreviated decision is appropriate, the 
Authority will consider all of the cir-
cumstances of the case, including, but 

not limited to: whether any opposition 
filed under § 2425.3 of this part objects 
to issuance of such a decision and, if 
so, the reasons for such an objection; 
and the case’s complexity, potential for 
precedential value, and similarity to 
other, fully detailed decisions involv-
ing the same or similar issues. Even 
absent a request, the Authority may 
issue expedited, abbreviated decisions 
in appropriate cases. 

§ 2425.8 Collaboration and Alternative 
Dispute Resolution Program. 

The parties may request assistance 
from the Collaboration and Alternative 
Dispute Resolution Program (CADR) to 
attempt to resolve the dispute before 
or after an opposition is filed. Upon re-
quest, and as agreed to by the parties, 
CADR representatives will attempt to 
assist the parties to resolve these dis-
putes. If the parties have agreed to 
CADR assistance, and the time for fil-
ing an opposition has not expired, then 
the Authority will toll the time limit 
for filing an opposition until the CADR 
process is completed. Parties seeking 
information or assistance under this 
part may call or write the CADR Office 
at 1400 K Street, NW., Washington, DC 
20424. A brief summary of CADR activi-
ties is available on the Internet at 
http://www.flra.gov. 

§ 2425.9 Means of clarifying records or 
disputes. 

When required to clarify a record or 
when it would otherwise aid in disposi-
tion of the matter, the Authority, or 
its designated representative, may, as 
appropriate: 

(a) Direct the parties to provide spe-
cific documentary evidence, including 
the arbitration record as discussed in 5 
CFR 2429.3; 

(b) Direct the parties to respond to 
requests for further information; 

(c) Meet with parties, either in per-
son or via telephone or other electronic 
communications systems, to attempt 
to clarify the dispute or matters in the 
record; 

(d) Direct the parties to provide oral 
argument; or 

(e) Take any other appropriate ac-
tion. 
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